
 

 

West Fargo Public Schools 
Planning & Development Committee Meeting 

April 20, 2020 @ 5:30 p.m. 
Leidal Education Center Boardroom 

Attendees: 
Committee Members: Jon Erickson; Jim Jonas; Dan Schaeffer  
District Staff: Beth Slette; Mark Lemer; Levi Bachmeier; Allen Burgad; Jeff Goebel; 
Alicia Severson   
Board Members: None 
Visitors: Mike Amundson, West Fargo Events 
Media: None    
 

1) West Fargo Events & Contract Services at West Fargo Sports Arena  

a) The contract for West Fargo Events to manage the sports arena will expire at the 

end of the academic year, June 30, 2020. 

b) Mike Amundson from West Fargo Events (WFE) was present to recap the 

partnership in the past years. 

c) The committee was asked if they were comfortable with the administration 

starting negotiations with WFE. 

i) The committee and administration discussed that overall, they have been 

happy with the work of WFE and value the expertise of the team currently in 

place and would be interested in having conversations surrounding a contact.  

(1) Mike Amundson has made good; sound decisions and had built a strong 

team. 

(2) The district receives essentially two full time employees (FTEs), for the 

contract amount, which is less cost to the district than if we would hire two 

FTEs 

(3) WFE has been doing some business out of the arena office and the 

district could look into working that use into the contract. 

ii) The committee agreed that it wouldn’t hurt to also put out an RFP if we 

wanted to look at other management companies. 

2) Asbestos Testing and Abatement 

a) Since Berger and Eastwood are under renovations, and because of their age, we 

are required to do asbestos testing.  

i) Some current materials tested positive for asbestos. 

(1) Asbestos in the form that it is in at the buildings is harmless until it is 

disturbed. 

(2) Since we will now be starting renovations and ultimately disturbing it, we 

will need to hire someone to remove it safely so we can begin construction 

on time.  



 

 

ii) Some contingency dollars will be used on the removal and this contract will 

go forward to the board at the business meeting on April 27. 

3) Bond Update 

a) Timeline and Strategy 

i) Earlier in the year we were advised to sell the entire remaining amount of the 
bond because of the competitive rates.  
(1) The district has now received advisement that we should delay the 

issuance of debt because of Covid-19 
(2) However, the states credit score could eventually be affected 

ii) How has our strategy changed? 
(1) The rates are still competitive right now so our strategy should remain 

unchanged for certainty for the community, Board and administration. 
iii) The committee agreed that the resolutions should move forward to the board 

at the next business meeting 
(1) There will be an increased margin of $165,000 

b) The resolutions that will come forward at the April 27 business meeting will look 
exactly the same as before except for the date of the sale.  


